A summary of the meeting of the Diocese of Leeds
Strategic Safeguarding Committee (SSC) held 18th July 2.30pm to 4.30pm.
	Matters Arising
PCR2 Action plan – circulated prior to the meeting 
The Safeguarding Team Leader highlighted that the main focus is sharing good practice.  A Task and Finish group will be established to manage the action points raised on PCR2 which she will chair.  A lead from each area highlighted will be asked to attend.  

Action – Safeguarding Team Leader will update at the next meeting how the Task and Finish group is progressing against PCR2 actions. 
SCIE report update
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Safeguarding Team Leader updated on their SCIE report in 2016.  There were two areas highlighted that the Committee was asked to consider:-
· Invite a survivor representative to this meeting as previous person left. 
· Complaints procedure – to report the number and nature of complaints. 

The group discussed this and agreed that complaint that themes would be added to the DSA report.   Consideration would be given to survivor attendance as the terms of reference are to be reviewed.  See below. 

The Chair discussed representation from Social Care as there had been no attendance at recent meetings.  It was agreed that the team leader would look into gaining a representative.  


	Terms of Reference and Membership
The Chair raised a discussion around the need to review the Terms of Reference (TOR), membership and name i.e., Group/Committee/DSAP. Discussion took place about the merging of Operational and Strategic meetings. The legal registrar confirmed the decision was taken when dioceses merged to separate them.   
It was agreed that there was a need to establish what is the purpose of the Strategic Safeguarding Committee and then establish appropriate membership. The function of the Committee was explored.   The Chair pointed out that Diocesan Safeguarding Advisory Panel (DSAP) is often used. It was agreed that this is the right time to review these models.
Action – Diocesan Secretary, Chair, Legal Registrar and Safeguarding Lead to develop a proposed TOR and membership.

	DSA report (circulated prior to meeting)
The Safeguarding Team Leader updated the group on incidents reported to the Charity Commission.
Safeguarding Dashboard continued to receive positive feedback with 77% of parishes now using it.
The team should be using the new National Case Management System (MyConcern) by mid –September and were part of phase 1.  
Good practice was highlighted by the team to the committee.  It was confirmed that the team were now delivering all parts of the training pathway. Permission to Officiate (PTO) Pathway was now being delivered in person and positive feedback had been received. 
The Parish Safeguarding officer (PSO) Induction course is being delivered in August.  This consists of a mandatory morning session with supporting workshops to book in the afternoon.  Leadership training is booked up as soon as dates are released.   One concern raised from training was non-attendance on booked courses, this had improved with support from Archdeacons.

	IICSA Recommendations and Regional Model Pilot. 
The Chair updated the group that he had attended a briefing on IICSA recommendation 1 – around the introduction of a Diocesan Safeguarding Officer instead of an Adviser who would be professionally supervised and quality assured by NST.  Point 2 was 'external auditing of safeguarding policy and procedures.  The Quality Assurance framework is being piloted and will be rolled out to all Dioceses by 2024.   A discussion was held around this and its impact on the team.

	Communications and media update 
The Director of Communications updated that when the committee last met the national PCR2 report was due to be published in May. The NSSG has since confirmed this will likely be the end of Sept/early October and that date is provisional. The national communications directive is to wait until this report is received before Dioceses publish their report. 
An update to the group was given that the compliance of safeguarding information on parish websites has improved and work continues on this.  Migration to the new Diocesan website should be by late Autumn.   



